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Appendix 2:  Report of the Public Hearing 

REPORT OF PUBLIC HEARING 
held at the Port Renfrew Community Centre 

6638 Deering Road, Port Renfrew, BC 
September 3, 2019 at 6:00 pm 

 

 
SUBJECT: BYLAW NO. 4292, cited as “Comprehensive Community Development Plan for 

Port Renfrew, Bylaw No. 1, 2003, Amendment Bylaw No. 12, 2019” 

PRESENT: Director M. Hicks, Chair by Resolution of the Capital Regional District Board on 
Wednesday, August 14, 2019 

 CRD Staff:  I. Lawrence, Manager; JdF Community Planning; W. Miller, Recorder 
 
PURPOSE OF THE HEARING: 

 
Bylaw No. 4292 will amend Bylaw No. 3109, “Comprehensive Community 
Development Plan for Port Renfrew, Bylaw No. 1, 2003” by amending the Tourism 
Commercial - One (TC-1) zone in order to permit Section 36, Renfrew District, Plan 
VIS5337 a maximum residential density of three (3) dwelling units above a tourist 
commercial or retail use. 

 
NOTICE: Notices were inserted in two (2) consecutive issues of the Sooke News Mirror 

appearing on August 21, 2019 and August 28, 2019. 
 
ATTENDANCE:  There were six people in attendance. 
 
The Chair declared the public hearing open at 6:17 pm. 
 
The guidelines and procedures of the public hearing and the Notice of Public Hearing were read 
to those present. 
 
I. Lawrence confirmed that no submissions regarding the proposal were received.  
 
Ken Hiles, Port Renfrew, stated support for the proposal.  
 
The Chair called three times for further discussion on the bylaw and hearing none closed the 
public hearing on Bylaw No. 4292 at 6:20 pm. 
 
 

CHAIR, Director M. Hicks  

 


